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Friends of  the Robert Lee Care 
Center is an auxiliary which is 
being formed to assist in 
improving the quality of  life for 
the residents of  Robert Lee Care 
Center by providing funds and 
services to aide in functions, 
services and programs. 
Throughout the summer months 
several meetings were held and 
approximately 30 people showed 
an interest in being a part of  this 
organization.  

The first official monthly 
meeting of  Friends of  the RLCC 
will be held on Monday, 
September 24, 2018, at 6 pm, in 
the activity room on the east side 
of  RLCC.  All meetings 
thereafter will be held at the 
same time and same place on the 
fourth Wednesday of  each 
month, except for December, 
June, July, and August.

Dues for the organization are 
due annually and payable each 
year at the September meeting.  

The dues will be the core 
financial foundation of  the 
organization to be supplemented 
by fund raising projects and 
donations.  The organization is 
in the process of  becoming a 
501(c)3 tax exempt organization 
which will allow for donations to 
be tax deductible.

Membership is open to all 
people interested in community 
health and the welfare of  the 
RLCC and who agree to abide by 
the policies of  the organization 
and RLCC.  If  you are interested 
in becoming a member of  Friends 
of  the Robert Lee Care Center, 
please come and join us on 
Monday, September 24.

The Restoring Bronte 
Foundation will host a town hall 
meeting and board meeting on 
Wednesday, September 26.  The 
meetings  will be held from 6 pm 
until 9 pm at the Blue Goose 
(Williams Building) in downtown 
Bronte.  All are encouraged to 
attend.

Kim Macon is honoring her daughter’s 
memory this weekend with a walk from 
Bronte to Odessa.  She began this morning 
at 7 am from Bronte High School, the last 
place CJ was.  She will walk to the home in 
Odessa where she and her husband, Willie, 
brought their brand new daughter after her 
birth.

Carrissa Joy “CJ” was born January 24, 
1986, to Kim and Willie Macon.  After 
living in Odessa and Houston, the family 
moved to Coke County and enrolled CJ at 
Bronte ISD.  CJ excelled at Bronte was 
active in many extracurricular activities.  On 
May 26, 2004, just days before graduation, 
CJ was killed in a car accident.

In the time following, her family searched for a way to keep CJ’s memory alive.  They decided 
upon a scholarship fund for Bronte graduates.  In the years since the CJ Macon Memorial 
Scholarship fund’s inception, over $300,000 has been awarded.  The main fundraisers include a 
golf  tournament each year in Houston and an annual skeet shoot in Orange Grove.

This year, CJ’s mom, Kim, is also using another vehicle, or lack thereof, to remember her 
daughter.  In her walk to remember CJ, Kim will pass through Robert Lee, Sterling City, and 
Garden City en route to Odessa.  She urges people to join her throughout the walk, but also to 
donate to the scholarship fund.  You can view a video of  Kim explaining the story behind her 
decision at ObserverEnterprise.com.  To donate, you can go to CJMaconScholarship.com.


